NIMSS Oversight Committee

Conference Call

Thursday, January 18, 2007

2:00 pm Eastern

ATTENDEES:

NERA:  Daniel Rossi, Rubie Mize

NCRA:  Nikki Nelson, Marshall Martin, Ruth Sanborn

SAAESD:  Eric Young, Donna Pearce, Lisa Collins, Kevin Hagan

WAAESD: LeRoy Daugherty 

CSREES:  Larry Miller

System Update and Admin. Conference Call Report – Rubie Mize

1. Of the 9,164 users in the system, 5,151 are active registered users.  More users register everyday.  During the first two weeks of the year alone, we’ve had 50 new registrations.

2. Since the last Oversight Committee teleconference, the regional system administrators had met three times on November 14, 2006, December 5, 2006 and January 9, 2007.

Our main topic in these meetings was the re-design of the ESCOP homepage which Judy completed before she left.  It has been rolled out, but there are still a few bugs that need to be fixed.  Natalie is working on those, specifically the function for uploading meeting minutes.

The Committee needs to be made aware that the new ESCOP homepage is piggybacking on the database in NIMSS.  The reason for this is twofold:  

(1) So that the assistants can update their own committee information in the webpage, and no single person is responsible for updating all the committee information and sections of the ESCOP webpage; and,

(2) So that when information is updated in NIMSS for the experiment stations, these are automatically updated as well in the ESCOP homepage.  

ESCOP is also sharing with the NIMSS server space.  Our server quota has been increased to 3GB (previously, we only had a 1GB quota).  The maximum size of files that could be uploaded into the system is now limited to 1MB.  There is a plan to move the ESCOP homepage back to North Carolina.  Donna is exploring the feasibility of this move in terms of server and programmer support availability.

Natalie is still working on restoring the function of “Submit Proposal as Final” in the draft/edit screen of temp projects, and adding, “Date last modified” in the project homepages.  Uploading of photos, links and other attachments into the project homepages have been opened to the technical committees.  They can assign up to three editors to manage their homepages in NIMSS.

Natalie is working parttime and basically troubleshooting NIMSS.  Decision is yet to be made whether a fulltime replacement for Judy will be hired.  Because of this, the following activities are on hold:

· Incorporation of a message board in the project homepages for use by the technical committees

· Addition of station reports submission function in the project homepages

· Integration of CRIS/NIMSS forms

Other:

· Ralph Otto, CSREES, will replace Larry Miller starting February 5 as the new CSREES representative on the Oversight Committee.

Future Meeting:

· Next System Admin conference call is February 13 at 11:00 am Eastern

· Next NIMSS Oversight Committee conference call is April 19 at 2:00 pm Eastern
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